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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

I would like to introduce our new Reigate School logo. The logo will be seen throughout the school 
and will appear on our school uniform in the future. 
 
As the weather is getting warmer and we are heading towards the summer months, we are changing 
over to the summer uniform.  As from Monday, the children are permitted to wear the Reigate School 
logoed polo shirts untucked and blouses and shirts without jumpers, untucked with the sleeves 
unrolled.  
 
The exams are now in full flow for the Year 11s. The exams have gone well this week and the children have shown great 
positivity and resilience. 
 
Good luck to those children completing their assessed Duke of Edinburgh expedition this weekend. 
 
Take Care 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Monday 23rd May 
 

School Games Gymnastics, Leatherhead 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

April Allan for being really helpful and positive in school. 
 

YEAR 8 
 

Alessia Fleming, Sami Mariout and Ava Jennings for their constant determination and effort 
in Science. Sophia Russell, Tom Howarth and Jack Waller for their continued excellence in 
Science. Sude Aylar-Smith and Finlay Candler for constant hard work in lessons and having 
a huge amount of achievement points! Laural Regnard for always going above and beyond 
in her Spanish! Vermilion Allan-Jones for being a good friend. Alec Hill for his brilliant 
painting in Art club. 
 

YEAR 9 
 

The Year 9s sat their first ever exam in the gyms. They conducted themselves impeccably. A member of SLT commented 
on how mature and focused they were. As always a very proud Head of Year. Blake Threadgold for amazing progress and 
attitude in Maths and Ava Mullins for a great attitude and effort in the English exam. Libby Finnigan and Henry Clark for 
coming top of their class in the recent Maths exam. Their consistent effort and hard work paid off. Impressive scores. 
Freddie Carini for showing resilience! James Turnbull for organising fundraising activities for his trip to Korea with the 
scouts. Tamia Quantick for her maturity, consistently hard work and contributions to form time discussions.               
Claudia D’Angelo for winning a prize in the photography competition with her great photos. Pearl Lau, for consistently 
working and listening really hard in English lessons. Dylan Cross who has almost 200 achievement points and zero 
behaviour points. Well done Dylan! Riley Blackley who gained the most achievement point this week in form.  
 
 

YEAR 10 
 

Jamie Ford for his outstanding and consistent progress in biology. Lily Woodhams for her constantly high achievement in 
Science. Alba Lawrence-Virgillito. Ava Turner-Potter for their beautiful singing in assembly this week. 
 

YEAR 11 
 

All of Year 11 for an excellent start to their GCSE Exams this week. 
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PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION - YEAR 7 
 
 

A huge well done to everyone who entered the Reigate School Photography Competition. The standard this year was very 
high. All the entries were shown to the children in assemblies this week. All our winners received certificates, a framed 
print of their photograph and will receive postcards for demonstrating the Reigate School Value, curiosity.  

 

   

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

1st  

2nd  

3rd  

Alexander Ockenden 

Kornelia Konczyk 

Ruby Kelly 



PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION - YEAR 8 
 

   
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

1st    

2nd  

3rd  

Ewan Kennedy 

India Miller 

Joshua Holdsworth 



 
PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION - YEAR 9 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 

1st    

Mac Dara Sidir 

Emma Dewar-Smith 

3rd  

Claudia D’Angelo 

2nd  



PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION - YEAR 10 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

1st    

Luke Arnell 

Callum Humphry 

2nd  2nd  

Alba Lawrence-Virgillito 

3rd  



NATIONAL PLAYWRITING COMPETITION 
 

A hearty congratulations to Grace Kemp (Year 10) who has been awarded a "Highly Commended" 
prize by the National Theatre for her play 'Trapped'. Grace entered a national playwriting 
competition with a powerful piece of writing about mental health and poverty. Her play, which 
features excellent use of language and rhythm, has received special recognition from the judges 
amongst over 400 entries.  
 

Alba Lawrence-Virgillito, Daisy Bamford, Freya Woodford, and Mia Beckmann Adams also entered the competition with 
some really thoughtful and interesting work. We are so proud of all these children.  
 

 

MUSIC  

 
The Reigate School Music department has very gratefully received two new class sets of keyboards from the Pilgrim Trust. 
The children have enjoyed working with our new keyboards this term in all year groups. Please see our fantastic Year 7 
children composing chord sequences for their own songs below: 

 

 

 

GCSE HISTORY 

 
On Thursday 12th and Friday 
13th May those in Year 10 
taking History got the chance 
to visit Hampton Court 
Palace. After arriving by 
coach, the children had a 
guided tour with one of the 
palace staff, ending in a 
mock trial of a heretic. The 
children argued effectively 
and passionately for both 
sides – with the accused 
eventually being spared.  
 
After lunch in the Privy 
Gardens, they got the 
chance to explore the palace 
themselves, starting in the 
kitchens and working their 
way round the former home 
of Henry VIII and Cardinal 
Wolsey. Some also got to 
discover the Georgian wing 
of the palace which included a games room, the royal dining table of King William III and the bed of Queen Anne. They 
finished with a trip to the gift shop, before making their way back to school.  
 
A massive well done for all that came.  

Ms Claydon 

 

 



YEAR 9 AND YEAR 10 DISTRICT SPORTS 
 

On Thursday 12th May the Year 9 and 
10 Athletics squad went to K2 leisure 
centre in Crawley to compete in the 
District Sports competition. Due to 
COVID restrictions this was the first 
time this event has been able to run 
since 2019! The athletes were 
excellent on the day and positively 
represented Reigate School. The 
intermediate boys team finished in an 
impressive 4th position and the junior 
boys team finished 5th! As a school we 
finished 7th overall out of 15 teams. 
 
Well done to all who took part - A big 
mention to: 
 
 

➢ Sam – who smashed the boys 800m finals race, winning by 150m and recorded a time of 2m.01s 
➢ Ava – who took first place in the girls 800m finals and recorded a time of 2m.37s 
➢ Oliver – A last minute addition to the squad and took first place in the boys high jump. He recorded a jump of 1.55m 
➢ William – won both the boys hurdles and took 1st place in the boys javelin throwing 35.65m 
➢ Year 10 girls relay team (Emma, Lilly.B, Lily.W and Sophia) – took 1st place in their heat and finished 4th in the final. 
➢ Lily W – finished 2nd in the girls 200m finals 
➢ Year 9 boys relay team, (Kristian, Lee, William, Oliver) – finished 4th in the final 
➢ Matt – finished 4th in the boys 200m final 
➢ Imogen - 2nd place in the girls 100m final 
➢ Callum – 3rd place in the boys triple jump 
➢ Year 9 girls relay team (Imogen, Elisse, Jesse, Olivia) finished 4th in the final 

 
Mrs Chevalier 
 

 

YEAR 8 COUNTY CUP CRICKET 
 

The Year 8 cricket team embarked on their first round                  
County Cup game on Tuesday 17th May against a strong 
Oakwood School side. Oakwood won the toss and decided to 
bowl first.  We started slow seeing 4 wickets in the first 5 overs 
with 15 runs on the scoresheet. Sam and George picked up the 
pace and we soon started to find our rhythm finishing 95-9. 
 

Oakwood came out strong in the second innings and quickly 
found themselves on pace to catch Reigate early on with 57 runs 
and 4 wickets. Reigate soon started to liven up, taking 4 wickets 
(3 courtesy of Syed) in 2 overs allowing only 11 runs in that 
time. It went down to the final ball with Oakwood needing to find 
6 to win. Oakwood fell just short and Reigate came out winners. 
 

Through to the next round of the County Cup where we face 
Riddlesdown Collegiate.  
 

Wickets from:  
Syed x3 (all 3 in one over)  
Joshua x2  
Bella x1  
Benjamin x1  
Sam x1 
Freddie x1  
 

Maidens from: Dylan x1, Sam x1, George x1 and Freddie x1. 
 

Special mention to Sam who retired at 25 (per County Cup rules). 
 

Player of the Match - Sam - excellent batting and bowling display with some excellent spin on show. 

Mr Webb 

 
 



SCHOOL SUMMER SHOW 

 

 

 



TWELVE 15 MENU THIS WEEK 

 

On rare occasions due to supply issues we might need to adjust the menus slightly at short notice 
 



EDUCAKE 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have 
answered the most questions on Educake. 

 
 

 

13th May – 20th May 
 

 
Year 7  

 
Dominic Gibbens 

Tom Barham 
Harvey Hawken 

Isabella Wrighton 
Bethany Martin 

Freya Pocklington 
Zachary Killick 
Hassan Ahmed 

Ruby Kelly 
Jake Buller 

 
Year 8 

 
Sydney Ford 
Eddie Walker 
Toby Borrett 

Rooshan Jaffery 
Milo Mills 

Mia Adolphe 
Lillie Kavanagh 
Isabelle Martin 
Jacoby Elliott 
Lana Seager 

 
Year 9 

 
Lucy Royce-Wood 

Evie Pawlowicz 
Niyo Uthuba-Hatari 

Joe Rolaston 
Hannah Gill 
Amy Hedges 
Kiki Timson 

Lucy Skinner 
Zack Ewington 

Jack Borrett 

 
Year 10 

 
Maya Chan 
Arvo Steins 
Ben Lowther 
Freddie Ruby 
Anna Mitchell 

Benjamin Wield 
Eleni Davarias 

Tom Lucas 
George Mooney 
Tilly Richardson 

 
Year 11 

 
Anise Miller-Bassi 

Gwendolyn Sheehan 
Megan Thomas 

Gabrielle Baldwin 
Freya Pearce 

Finn McGovern 
Greta Delany 

Jasmine Gibson 
Chene Scholtz 

Christian Larbi-Yeboa 
 

 

HEGARTYMATHS 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have clocked 
up the most learning hours on HegartyMaths. 

 
 

 

13th May –20th May Top Correct Answers  

 
Year 7 

 

Seren Morgan 
Hector Hall 

Dylan Glover 
Avani Sandhu 

Rebecca Odhams 
Aliza Codd 

Rushan Moid 
Martha Egerton 

Dylan Shaw 
Tristan Hunter 

 
Year 8 

 

Eddie Walker 
Hannah Butterfield 

Alicia Wallbank 
Bella Barton 

Cathryn-Ann Tonks 
Archie Daniels 
Lara Graham 

Laural Regnard 
Anya Shakya 

Megan Roberts 

 
Year 9 

 

Lulietta Bramham 
Louie Frear 

Imogen Hedges 
Rhys Strudwick 

Louise Ayub-Batt 
Ella-Louise Bentley 

Leah Motton 
Isabella Cserenyecz 

Henry Cotton 
Henry Bourke 

 
Year 10 

  
Abbey Worcester 

Rose Lacey 
Momen Bala 

Tina Hall 
Grace Weids 
Amy Dunlop 
Holly Nutton 

Chloe Anderson 
Maya Chan 

Catelyn Morrow 

 
Year 11 

 

Paige Denham 
Samuel Kitchen 

Chloe Fegan 
Alex Cheung 
Albion Hysa 

Eva Smallman 
Mason Hunt 

Chene Scholtz 
Freya Pearce 
Maya Darcy 

 

CAREERS 

 

Our Reigate School website has a Careers Section which contains lots of useful information regarding college open events, 
up and coming careers events at School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along with 
links to useful websites. Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further 
education, apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. The library also has lots of 
Careers Resources and books for the children to use. When using the Morrisby platform please use the Reigate School 
Code when signing up: MC94232M  
 
 

    

www.barclayslifeskills.com www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk www.icould.com 

  

                                  www.morrisby.com  

 

 

JOB OF THE WEEK 

 
Job of the Week – Episode 28 – Charity Fundraiser 
 

(98) JOB OF THE WEEK - EPISODE #028 - CHARITY FUNDRAISER - YouTube 
 
 
 

 

http://www.barclayslifeskills.com/
http://www.apprenticeships.org.uk/
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/
http://www.icould.com/
http://www.morrisby.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H9cLAs89ql8&t=4s
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCJSu7-6Wi8kCFcE_FAodSg8J1g&url=http://www.fcbusiness.co.uk/news/article/newsitem=2390/title=karren+brady+launches+barclays+lifeskills+programme&bvm=bv.107406026,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNHnyAqlXpAm3Ro4swSnnryM7IQxSw&ust=1447427790012847
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOz7u_WYi8kCFUw8FAodUmwOyQ&url=https://apprenticeshipvacancymatchingservice.lsc.gov.uk/navms/forms/Vacancy/SearchVacancy.aspx&psig=AFQjCNHmMMZStU2VAOzr9ZYYcbfKBpjcuw&ust=1447427961099813
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/


EAST SURREY COLLEGE 
  
 
East Surrey College have just launched Book a 
Tour to give prospective students, parents and 
guardians the flexibility to discover more about 
East Surrey College at a time that suits them. 
 
Every Tuesday, they will be offering personalised, small-group, 30-minute 
facilities tours at four different timeslots throughout the day.  
  
The tours provide a general overview of the College, highlighting their state-of 
the-art facilities.  
 
Tour times available: 10:30-11:00 // 13:00-13:30 // 16:30-17:00 // 17:30-
18:00 
 
 
 

 

To book a tour please visit:  
https://www.esc.ac.uk/about-esc/events/book-a-tour 

 

Saturday 11 June 2022 
East Surrey College, 10:00-12:30 

Students can pre-register online at www.esc.ac.uk 
 

Our Open Event is for students who are still undecided as to their school leaving progression route as well as those who’d 
simply like to take another look around the College. 

We have a huge range of 16-18 and 19+ courses, T Levels, Apprenticeships and University Level courses to choose 
from. There’s something for everyone! 

Students can: 

• Hear the Principal's Welcome Talk, the Apprenticeship Talk, the T Levels Talk and a Higher Education Talk 

• Chat 1:1 with our tutors across a range of full-time and part-time courses 

• Enjoy a guided tour of our state-of-the-art facilities 

• Discover more about Apprenticeships, Higher Education and T Levels 

• Speak to specialist advisers to discuss Additional Learning Support 

• Talk to our finance and bursary advisers for up-to-date advice on financial support options 

To find out more about this event or how we can support your school and your students, please contact Tom Barnes, 
Head of School Liaison, by email: tbarnes@esc.ac.uk 

East Surrey College, Gatton Point, London Road, Redhill, Surrey RH1 2JX 
  

 

REIGATE SCHOOL GOVERNORS MEETINGS 
 

 
The Reigate School Governors meetings for this academic year will take place on the following dates; 
 

• 29th June 2022  
 

 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esc.ac.uk%2Fabout-esc%2Fevents%2Fbook-a-tour&data=04%7C01%7CTBarnes%40esc.ac.uk%7Cc513b882f17949d1ef4b08da1b950f46%7C3e74430b842d49019ac90bcf99231ca9%7C0%7C0%7C637852624292215443%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=U2JSp%2Fvc%2Ffghyq%2FJeJFfhzWj5up0CWRD4v4oBNxWfXw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esc.ac.uk%2Fabout-esc%2Fevents%2Fbook-a-tour&data=04%7C01%7CTBarnes%40esc.ac.uk%7Cc513b882f17949d1ef4b08da1b950f46%7C3e74430b842d49019ac90bcf99231ca9%7C0%7C0%7C637852624292215443%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=U2JSp%2Fvc%2Ffghyq%2FJeJFfhzWj5up0CWRD4v4oBNxWfXw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esc.ac.uk%2Fabout-esc%2Fevents%2Fbook-a-tour&data=04%7C01%7CTBarnes%40esc.ac.uk%7Cc513b882f17949d1ef4b08da1b950f46%7C3e74430b842d49019ac90bcf99231ca9%7C0%7C0%7C637852624292215443%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=U2JSp%2Fvc%2Ffghyq%2FJeJFfhzWj5up0CWRD4v4oBNxWfXw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.esc.ac.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CTBarnes%40esc.ac.uk%7Cc52ffa0d25ae44c20eb108da39731daa%7C3e74430b842d49019ac90bcf99231ca9%7C0%7C0%7C637885463866662378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=foSr0GlM%2FAzkHkuT3x31IbBXe3P7LgPYXUDu1Ffbq%2Bw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:tbarnes@esc.ac.uk
https://www.esc.ac.uk/about-esc/events/11june-open-event


SAFEGUARDING 
 

Please visit the school website https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ to access our safeguarding pages for guidance, 
support and signposting.  
 

We have a comprehensive outline of our Reigate School Early Help offer, which is designed to help families access key 
services when support is first needed. 
 

If you have any concerns, questions or would like advice surrounding any aspect of safeguarding please contact the school 
and ask to speak to a member of the safeguarding team. 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

 

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

The YMCA East Surrey’s Emotional Wellbeing & Mental Health team have a brand 
new Instagram page- @YMCA_Emotionalwellbeing   
This account is designed to be additional support for all children and no referral to 
the YMCA is needed.  
 
The aim is to post reminders for children to support their mental health when they 
are at home. Examples of what the posts focus on include: 

- Benefits of positive thinking 
- Breathing techniques 
- Importance of a good night’s sleep 

 
The posts are created by the YMCA mental health practitioners and they are 
passionate about delivering a service to cater for all children/families that may 
need some additional support for their emotional health and well-being. 
 
 

 

CHATHEALTH SERVICE 

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth 
Service available provided by the Surrey School Nursing 
Service. 

 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 
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NOTICES 

 

Thinking of Teaching? Why not spend a day in school….. 
 
“A teacher affects eternity; he can never tell where his influence stops” Henry Adams 
 
Each year, Reigate School takes on a number of trainee teachers to complete their placements. The main 
provider of these is the excellent i2i Teaching Partnership SCITT. i2i is based out of Weydon School in 
Farnham, with training hubs at Weydon School and Reigate School, and trains over 50 teachers across all 
curriculum subjects. 
 
If you, or someone you know, is thinking about teaching but are perhaps not sure if it is the right career for you, 
the best thing you can do is to come into school, meet the teachers, trainees and students, observe some 
lessons and get a feel for school life. 
 
i2i run an excellent School Experience Programme which offers the chance to observe teaching and pastoral 
work, and the opportunity to talk to teachers about day-to-day life in a school. To find out more about the 
programme and book a place, please contact Tammy Cresswell (tcresswell@i2ipartnership.co.uk). Further 
information is available on the i2i website https://www.i2ipartnership.co.uk/ 
 

Transform, Lead, Inspire - Teach 
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